
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

I am sure you would have heard that our Dance Live 
performance was awarded third place at Portsmouth Guildhall 
last Thursday, along with the Concept award which I was 
really pleased with as our idea was unique. I was very, very 
proud of the children from start to finish. They behaved 
beautifully, were enthusiastic and totally enjoyed the day. Their 
performance on the night was executed to a high standard and 
all their months of hard work came together as we celebrated. 
Thank you again to everybody who supported our Dance Live 
performance. We really cannot do it without you. It has become 
a bit of a tradition to decide on next year’s theme which is going 
to be a national treasure, ‘The life of David Attenborough’. We 
will give the team a little bit of a break from Dance Live and we 
will send out sign up forms in May. Do look out for them. We 
will start rehearsing in the last part of the summer term. We are 
just waiting for the video to be sent to us and then we will book 
in a Dance Live celebration assembly and invite families to join 
us this year! This is so exciting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have just come back from taking some Year 5 and 6 children 
to the Crown Court in Newport where they participated in a 
court trial. The children were marvellous and asked some really 
interesting questions. Lizzie, who was running this form the 
National Judicial System was excellent and praised the children 
for their questions and behaviour throughout. It was 
fascinating.  

Today we also had our Year 4 performances on Judaism. Each 
class performed an aspect of Judaism and, although I was not 
here for the performances, the feedback has been very 
positive and lots of our families came along. Thank you all for 
supporting our children. The team have videoed the 
performances for me to watch this evening as I did not want to 
miss out. Well done Year 4, what a great success! 

Tomorrow, we have a Walk The Wight assembly as sign up is 
due to open shortly. I am going to sign up this year to Walk The 
Wight. I have not done it for a few years so I thought this year I 
would take to the hills again. I am also one week into Lent and 
as with tradition, I have given up chocolate and I have pledged 
to drink more water. My record has been 6 glasses of water 
rather than none!  

Next week in school, we are off to the Speech and Drama 
Festival on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. I am so pleased 
that lots of children want to take part this year. It really 
supports confidence and self-esteem and they are extremely 
brave to get up and perform their pieces. I will let you know 
how we get on next week.  

Just a reminder to sign up for your child’s Pupil Progress 
Meetings week commencing 13th March. Your child’s teacher 
will share with you their annual report, progress report and 
share with you just how wonderful your child is. I do feel so 
lucky to be a part of the school with such amazing children. You 
can sign up for a face to face or virtual meeting, whichever is 
easiest for you and if you cannot make the week of 13th then I 
know the teachers will accommodate a different time when 
they can.  

It was so lovely that March has arrived and spring has begun 
meteorologically. The season of spring begins on Monday 20th 
March with British Summer Time beginning on Sunday 26th 
March 2023.  The sunny days have been lovely but I have had a 
weather warning in for cold weather from Monday through to 
Wednesday next week. I think it was five years ago we had 
snow in March and we actually closed the school! I think the 
latest I have ever seen snow on the Isle of Wight has been early 
April so I wonder if we may get some snow flurries in the 
coming weeks? If there is a forecast of snow, I will send out our 
school closure procedure, just in case.  

I wanted just to remind you that from 1st April our fees for 
The Den and Breakfast Club are going up due to the increase in 
the minimum wage requirements. We have kept it as low as 
possible. Easter holiday bookings are open for the Den, please 
email families@lanesendpri.iow.sch.uk with the times you 
need. We are also going to review the timings of the Den to 
make sure that we continue to be viable and support our 
families. Please do book early so that we can make any changes 
in plenty of time rather than last minute as I know this can be 
frustrating for our families and team.  

I spoke with one of our families today who informed me that 
Gurnard Pines Swimming pool had closed, which I had no idea 
about. I imagine this has had a real impact on our community 
and she mentioned that if you wrote to Paul Fuller, Counsellor 
for Cowes West and Gurnard, it may be a positive way forward 
to help reopen the pool. Learning to swim is a life skill but also 
swimming has good health and wellbeing benefits. 

Year 3 families are invited in for lunch next week and by the 
end of next week we will be half way through this half term! 
This leaves only 15 school weeks until the end of the year. It is 
going too quickly! Have a lovely weekend. I hope the weather 
stays as gorgeous as it has been today. Have fun. 

Caroline Sice, Headteacher  
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FOR YOU 
Dates for your Diary 

Mon 7th & Tues 8th March—Speech and Drama Festival 

Mon 13th March—NO CLUBS—Pupil Progress Meeting  

Friday 17th March—Class Photos  
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Well done to all 

the children 

who took part 

in Dance Live 

2023 last week. 

We came 3rd 

place and won 

the concept 

award  

Whole School Attendance: 

95.5% 



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... digraphs ai,ee,igh, oa, long oo and short oo, maps in geography, 
numbers 9, 10 and 11.  

Words to use... digraph, book and moon (short oo and long oo), ten frame.   
Tips for the week... Log onto eCollins books with the login details sent out. 

We have been reading... Jack and the Beanstalk and The Wood. 
Year 1— Talk to me about....our geography work. Help me recall the four compass points.  

Words to use... compass, map, north, east, south, west.  
Tips for the week...help me practise my reading by sharing my reading book with me at least four 

times a week. Reading a page or two every day is so beneficial to my reading fluency and 
confidence.  

We have been reading.....The Emperor of Absurdia and Where the Wild Things Are 
Year 2— Talk to me about ... Fire fighters  

Words to use… Fire hook, leather bucket, water squirter, hose pipe, fire extinguisher, fire engine, 
horse and cart, volunteer,  

Tips for the week … Remember to use TTrockstars to practise times tables 

We have been reading... The Faraway Tree.  

Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT... climate zones in the world 

WORDS TO USE... polar, temperate, tropical, arid, continental, Mediterranean, equator, 
hemispheres 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... a unit fraction always has a one on the numerator as it shows one part of the 
whole 

WE ARE READING... ‘Where Do You Get Your Ideas?’ poem, by Sue Hardy-Dawson and Charlotte’s 
Web, by EB White. 

Year 5—Talk to me about... the letter I received from my penpal in Spain. What do I want to 
include in my reply? 

Words to use... proper noun, abstract noun, common noun. 

Tips for the week... Use a place value grid to convert between fractions with tenths and 
hundredths and decimals. 

We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll 

Year 6— In year 6 we are crafting Suspense stories and practising the skills that great writers and 
readers use. 

In maths we are learning how to use percentages. Ask me about the bubble method and how to 
find the percentage of any number. 

In our art lessons we are refining our drawing skills in preparation for our sculpture. 

We are continuing to think about the Maya and their impact over time. 
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7th January 2022 



SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Are you interested in hosting  foreign 

students this summer? This is a great 

source of income and also a great way to 

learn a new  language and all about a 

different culture too! Please email 

ruth.gangonells@lanesendpri.iow.sch.uk 

for more information. Thank you.  
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